BOISE STATE UNIVERSITY
OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL

August 7, 2020

Chief Ryan Lee

Boise Police Department
333 N. Mark Stall Place
Boise, Idaho 83704

RE:  Police Services Agreement — Boise State Contract 16-1546

Dear Chief Lee,

The purpose of this letter is to timely notify you that Boise State University will enter into the fifth and final year
of the previously executed University Law Enforcement Services Agreement Between Boise State University
and Boise City (the “Agreement”), entered into on December 20, 2016.

Pursuant to the Agreement, Sections 4 and 6, this agreement will be in effect for one year, beginning October
1, 2020, and ending September 30, 2021, for an annual amount not to exceed One Million Three Hundred Fifty
Four Thousand Four Hundred Seven dollars ($1,354,407).

As you are aware, in light of concerns raised by members of our campus community, Dr. Tromp formed a
group with representatives from across campus including staff, faculty, members of our Black, Indigenous, and
People of Color faculty group, and student government representatives to review the Agreement and
recommend a course of action. That committee’s recommendations are attached to this letter. Of note, in the
fifth and final year of the Agreement, the university seeks the following from Boise City and Boise City Police:

e Their continued commitment to reviewing law enforcement use of force policies and training
requirements because our priority is the safety of each and every member of our campus community
e Additional implicit bias training for officers assigned to the campus
Town halls/listening sessions for members of the campus community

I look forward to speaking in more detail about these recommendations in the near future.



Sincerely,

Matt Wilde
General Counsel

cc Lauren McLean, Mayor
Jayme Sullivan, City Attorney
Alison Tate, Boise Palice



